TOLLERTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN ST MICHAELS CHURCH HALL,
TOLLERTON ON TUESDAY 5" November 2019 AT 7.30PM

PRESENT: Councillors: Paula Thompson (Chairman}, Bob Simpson, Roger
Spark, Richard Walker

Clerk: Sandra Windross
3 members of the public was present.
Public Forum

Christmas lights was brought forward into the public forum — A Parishioner raised concern that not every
household in the village was aware of the survey and had opportunity to comment, Council advised that 250
leaflets were posted through letter boxes, leaflets were left in the shop and there was the on-line survey,
notice in the Parish Notice Board nothing further could be done. It was agreed to Agenda this matter for
the next meeting and further estimates are awaited for the electrical supply to the green. Council confirmed
its agreement to cover the cost of the insurance and the PAT tests.

1, Apologies
Apologies were received from CllIr Jackson
2. Declarations of Interest

02.01 To receive any declarations of interest not already declared under the Council’s Code of Conduct or
members Register of Disclosable Pecuniary interest and the receive and consider any applications for
dispensation non received.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on 1 October 2019

The above minutes of the meeting were approved.

4, Matters arising from the Minutes of the last meeting and Clerks report.

Clerk confirmed that the gulley’s and potholes have been reported to NYCC Highways through the portal.
The Licence for the new “Tollerton” name sign was almost granted by NYCC and the sign has been ordered.
5. NYCC matters

Cllr Sowray advised us to write to the Highways Department of NYCC regarding our request to change the
junction at Warehills Lane, Tollerton to copy him into the letter.

Clir Sowray advised that hot of the press NYCC has reported that road casualty figures for 2018 there has
been 286 fewer collisions than last year.

6. District Council matters
Clir Thompson advised due to the imminent general election there was nothing to report.
7. Election 28 November 2019

Notification was received from Hambleton District Council Elections Office advising there will be no election
as Sue Brookes has been elected onto the Parish Council.

8. Planning Matters
3.1 Council considered the following planning applications received.

19/02170/FUL application for the construction of 5 residential dwellings OS field 6632 Hambleton View,
Tollerten Council wished to see refused.

ouncil noted the following planning applications granted/refused.
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18/0929/0UT construction of four detached dwellings Land East of 22 to 28 Ings View, South Back Lane,
Tollerton Granted

19/01451/FUL construction of an agriculiural livestock building for the rearing of cattle os field 1815
Tollerton Road, Huby Granted

19/00936/FUL construction of 2 no. two storey semi-detached dwellings, associated parking, and formation
of a new vehicular access from the public highway, The Laurels, Main Street, Tollerton Granted

19/01754/FUL construction of a single storey extension to side/rear, construction of a porch to front of the
dwelling and the extension of the existing detached domestic garage Ingsfield, York Road, Tollerton Granted

9. Financial Matters

9.1 Financial reconciliation was approved by Council — Appendix |

9.2 Payment of accounts received — Appendix 11

9.3 The Budget was accepted and it was resolved to leave the precept at its current level.
10. Correspondence to Note/Discuss and Action

11. Minor matters and Agenda Items for the next meeting

Clir Spark suggested we make a nominal donation towards the cost of the Christmas lights on the tree outside
the shop.

It was resolved to ask the gardening ladies to plant some daffodil bulbs, we can either obtain the bulbs for
them of if they would prefer to purchase the bulbs we can reimburse the cost of the bulbs.

It was resolved to write to Hambleton District Council regarding the recent decision of the Planning appeal
relating to Well Barn ClIr Spark agreed to draft the letter.

Clir Simpson advised he has made further enquiries about purchasing a VAS sign.
It was agreed ClIr Simpson would do a quick review of the Community Plan 2014 to extend to 2021.

County Cllr Sowray advised he has a small amount of funds available from the Locality budget if there is a
project in the village that needs some funding.

It was resolved 10 accept the quote from Gary Marston to clear the footpath in the sum of £350.00 plus VAT.
The meeting closed at 8.40pm the next meeting scheduled for 7*" January 2020
Appendix |

HSBC Current account £4,937.37

Scottish Widows Treasury Stock 25,398.90

HSBC Business Money Manager 1 1,030.73

HSBC Business Money Manager 2 2,226.80

Appendix Il

Gary Marston Grass cutting October £450.60

Fletcher Pest Control 50.40

Clerk, salary & expenses 223.06

DLM Signs 168.00
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